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      MEETING MINUTES
Thursday 13th July 2023 4pm at the Seymour Hub
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	Present 
Verena Buchanan Vice Chair, Pat Baker, Rob James, Treasurer, Stewart Palmen, Colin Kay Secretary, Annali Bamber-Jones, Rebecca Lockwood, George Brown, David Whewell, Meg Aubrey CEO.
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Jo Trigg, Alison Jones.
Tracy Sullivan has stood down as a Trustee with immediate effect. 
No interests declared.
	

	2.
	Approval of the minutes of 18.05.23 
Minutes approved. 
	

	3.
	Review of actions from previous meeting and matters arising
· National Lottery application. Waiting to hear if we will be put through to the second stage. MA has had a meeting with our relationship manager who said as their funding has reduced there is more competition for funding. MA made it clear we cannot take for granted that our application will be successful.
· New kitchen for Seymour Hub has now been installed thanks to JP’s husband and Aaron, a friend of AJ. This will enable TF to run cookery session and work in partnership with Apetito.
· Risk Register. CK has had no responses from Trustees.  He will resend the Risk Register with the minutes and would ask Trustees to respond to him by 01.08.23 on

· Whether there are any risks that have not been identified?
· Whether there are any disagreements with the ratings for likelihood and the degree of impact?
· Whether there are any other mitigations?
· Adults at Risk policy. RL has made corrections.
	All

	4.
	Presentation of the Finances
· RJ reserves have reduced in June but in line with plan. Finances will be positive until the end of March 2024.

· RJ did identify that if the National Lottery did not agree to any additional funding it was a risk to TF’s finance.

· VB asked what the details were of the implications. RJ responded that the Finance Committee were meeting again in August to identify detailed scenarios. This might require some difficult decisions.

·  CK suggested that Trustees delegate to the Finance Committee the power to make difficult decisions. VB responded that she would prefer there to be an emergency Trustees meeting where decisions could be made on the basis of information. It was agreed to do this.
· VB requested that the finance committee pull together a number of financial scenarios making assumptions on different levels of funding and the actions that would need to be taken.  She suggested also looking back over the past year of successful non-lottery bids to take and average of assumed bid income for the models.  RJ to take this forward.
Fundraising

· MA has prepared an addition to the funding log to show what applications are currently being prepared.
· In addition to the Community Foundation, Sainsburys and Selwood MA is working on the Steel Foundation, Skipton Building Society, Hedley Foundation.
· Have got an introduction to St James’s Place a wealth management company that might lead to something.

· In conversation with Warrington Youth Zone that may be useful in the future.
· Working to approach 100 companies to provide a £100 each. Trustees would be given a list of businesses to approach.

· TF is one of the Mayor’s charities of the year and will be planning a sponsored walk event later in the year.
· Considering an application to the Paul Hamlyn Foundation.
· It might also be worth considering applying to the National Lottery for Partnership Funding.
Staffing 
· MA explained that TF has asked Bath University for secondments for 2 Psychology Students which would help to ease pressure. TF has also applied to be a nominated volunteering opportunity. GB asked who the contact was. MA said it was the Student Union.

· VB suggested it would be useful to develop a workforce strategy. VB to help MA with this.
· RJ said thst SW had indicated she would not return as finance officer and so the post would be offered to JP who had done well in providing maternity cover.
· MA confirmed that Flo had been approached to be Patron and had been delighted to do so.
	

	5.
	Mill Street

· Lease is with the solicitors. The National Lottery would prefer a 5 -year lease but here also needs to be a break clause.
	

	6.
	Youth Report (Report circulated.)
· VB asked if there would be enough staffing for Mill Street. MA agreed this is an ongoing concern, current staff is tight.
	

	7.
	Game Premises

· Not in a position to proceed with this at present.
	

	8.
	 Community and Neighbourhoods (Report circulated)
· Closing for 2 weeks in the summer. This was causing concern to our regulars. VB suggested we give them a list of ideas for things they could do during thr closure.

· VB also suggested a letter should go from the Trustees to thank staff for their work over the year.
	

	9.
	Safeguarding

· RL has carried out a further review of Safeguarding with DM going through the processes used. The Youth side is now well-embedded but community staff still lack confidence in knowing when to identify concerns.
· A risk assessment is need in response to DBS checks for volunteers where there are spent or unspent convictions. SP and VB may have templates it is also worth looking at NCVR.

· Health and Safety needs resourcing as we take over more buildings.
· Lettings policy needs revising.
	SP/VB/RL


	10.
	Policy and Procedure Review
· MA and ABJ working to produce a revised spreadsheet.
· Current focus on professional boundaries and producing a code of conduct for staff, volunteers and Trustees.
· EDI needs to be threaded through policies. GB to help with this.
	

	11.
	EDI
· GB has started developing a policy.
· GB is delivering training for staff and will deliver further training or Trustees on the strategy day.
	

	12.
	Health and Safety

· DM/ZM do annual risk assessments. Selwood check the Seymour Hub annually. The Shires keep the Hub regularly.
· ABJ meeting someone who could be a possible Health and Safety Trustee.

· DW to approach Paul Collyer at WC.
	ABJ

DW

	13.
	AOB  
· None 
	


Further meetings all starting at 4pm in the Seymour Hub

Thursday 21st September AGM and Strategy Day

Thursday 9th November



